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From the Editors’ Desk 

 

As you know, we are graduates of the 

University of the West Indies (UWI) and 

we receive many emails from UWI’s 

Alumni Relation’s office. Just before 

completing this newsletter, we received 

a very inspiring email from the Campus 

Officer of Alumni Relations for the 

“OPEN CAMPUS” of the University of 

the West Indies, Ms. Sandra Griffith-

Carrington.  

 

During this very stressful and challeng-

ing period. Ms. Griffith-Carrington en-

courages us to “connect with the CREA-
TOR for He alone can give us the 

strength we need to cope at this 

time”.  COVID-19 has resulted in us 

spending less time on the streets driving 

to and from work, and doing less shop-

ping, and Ms. Griffith-Carrington urges 

us to “spend more time with the CREA-

TOR seeking His guidance and wisdom 

as we continue to execute our many tasks 

and responsibilities”. 

 

As creatures of habit, we want a life that 

is devoid of uncertainties and strange oc-

currences. Whenever there are uncertain-

ties we tend to panic and often make rash 

decisions. Here again Ms. Griffith-Car-

rington challenges us “to remain CALM 
in this unprecedented time of COVID so 

that we can help our families, col-

leagues, friends and our students.  When 

we remain calm our assistance to others 

is more effective and we “can better un-

derstand the feelings of those whom we 

serve with agility”. Our calm demeanor 

will also be an example for those that 

“have experienced the loss of family and 

friends and will exude the peace that will 

calm them.” 

Thirdly, Ms. Griffith-Carrington implores us 

‘to be CREATIVE and share our initiatives to 

maintain the stability and preserve the excel-

lent standards of our alma mater. She further 

suggests that we should use this time to reflect 

on our processes and procedures of our associ-

ations and see how we can better improve 

them.   
 

To get through this and to keep our sanity in this 

mostly remote environment, we should keep the 

lines of communication open, and we do not 

mean text messages and emails. Call your 

friends, colleagues and family members. We 

learn more about someone when we talk with 

them and we are also more appreciative when 

someone call to say hello than when we get a 

text message or an email.  
 

Care for Our Students in US Colleges 
 

Due to the Corona Virus, the education of Ja-

maican students attending foreign universities 

has been disrupted. Universities are offering re-

mote instruction and have encouraged students 

to stay off campus due to limited staffing and 

the need to reduce students congregating with 

each other. Some Jamaican students studying in 

the USA have returned to Jamaica but there are 

others that are here in the USA (some in Flor-

ida) that are not living on campus, have lost 

their 20 hours of student-work employment and 

are having a very difficult time without any 

form of financial assistance. These students are 

from our high schools including Jamaica Col-

lege, Titchfield. St. Elizabeth Technical, Munro 

College, and St. Catherine, to name just a few. 

Cornwall College Alumni Association is 

working with Dr. Karren Dunkley from the 

Jamaica Diaspora Northeast region to help 

these students. Please write to  

Phillip Wallace (philwal@att.net) 

Lance Gibbs (gibbo15cc@yahoo.com) 

Dr. Dunkley (nediaspora@gmail.com) 

to find out how you and your association can 

help these students. 

Rupert & Sandra 

 

Your Event in the 

Newsletter 

To advertise your event 

in the Coalition Monthly 

and on the website 

(www.cjaaf.info) 

please contact the  

editors 

 

Rupert Rhodd, PhD 

Sandra Schrouder, PhD 

rqecon@hotmail.com 

sansch33@hotmail.com 
 

P.O. Box 970313 

Coconut Creek 

Florida 33097 

(954) 242-2529 

(954) 510-6265 

 

April 2020 

http://www.cjaaf.info/
mailto:philwal@att.net
mailto:gibbo15cc@yahoo.com
mailto:nediaspora@gmail.com
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ST. ANDREW HIGH SCHOOL AND UWI GRADUATE NAMED DEAN AT  
INDIANA UNIVERSITY - PURDUE UNIVERSITY INDIANAPOLIS (IUPUI) 

Kudos to Dr. Karen E. Bravo who was recently named dean of the Indiana 

University Robert H. McKinney School of Law at Indiana University - Purdue 

University Indianapolis (IUPUI). A well-known national and international le-

gal scholar, Dr Bravo who will assume her new role on July 1, 2020, will be 

the 13th dean of the law school since its affiliation with Indiana University in 

1944, and the first person of color and the second woman in the school's history to be dean of the law 

school. 

A report in the university’s newspaper notes the IUPUI Chancellor Nasser H. Paydar praising Dr. 

Bravo as an outstanding member of Indiana University community: "Karen Bravo has distinguished 

herself for well over a decade on the McKinney faculty as both a leader and a scholar…… Her depth 

of knowledge will serve the school well as it evolves to meet the changing demands of legal education 

and scholarship, and her extensive connections with the local and global legal communities will allow 

McKinney to create new opportunities for engagement, research and training of the next generation 

of lawyers." 

Dr. Bravo earned her Bachelor of Arts from the University of the West Indies, Mona, Jamaica. She 

received her Master of Laws from the New York University School of Law and her Juris Doctor from 

the Columbia University School of Law. (For more, click here). 

 

Useful Internet Links for the Corona Virus 

 

We know that you are getting the latest information on 

the Corona Virus from the different news media, but in 

this situation, we believe that its best to have an over-sup-

ply of information. Therefore, we are proving the infor-

mation link to the topics below.  

 

What you need to know now about COVID-19 in Florida  

 

How to protect yourself and others 

 

What you should do if you are sick 

https://news.iu.edu/stories/2020/02/iupui/releases/27-karen-bravo-appointed-dean-mckinney-law-school.html
https://floridahealthcovid19.gov/
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/prevent-getting-sick/prevention.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/if-you-are-sick/steps-when-sick.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/if-you-are-sick/steps-when-sick.html
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Our Alumni Associations 

 
 Congratulations to Paul Perry who is the new president of the Florida Chapter of Titchfield Alumni 

Association. Paul, you can certainly count on the Coalition to help make your tenure as president suc-

cessful. We also wish to thank the outgoing president Edith Walsh-March for her very successful tenure. 

Great job Edith!!! 

 

 We continue to give thanks for Patsy Lee, the President of Alpha Academy Alumnae who is improving 

from injuries received in a motor vehicle accident last year.  We will continue to keep her in our thoughts 

and prayers as we look towards the day when she is fully recovered. 

 

 Munro-Hampton Alumni Association, Florida, had members and supporters coming together to pray for 

the nation, the world, and the eradication of the Corona Virus. Wolmer’s Alumni (New York) also did 

the same with international participation. Thanks for making supplications to the Creator on our behalf, 

and we hope that this will encourage other groups to do the same. We do need divine intervention at this 

time. 

 

 There are four scheduled alumni events at this time: August 29, 2020 – JEPA’s rescheduled Annual 

Charity Ball; September 26, 2020 Wolmer’s – Campion Reunion Soccer Match; and the 10-years Anni-

versary weekend celebration of the Friends of Kingston Technical Association that will be held on Oc-

tober 17 and 18, 2020. Let's hope that our current "virus situation" will be greatly improved by then. De-

pending on the situation with the COVID-19 virus, the annual all-alumni walkathon will be held on 

December 5, 2020.   

 

 Among the lessons that this virus has taught us, is not to take for granted the relationships that we have 

built with each other. Let’s reach out to each other during this period of remote activity, and when the 

time comes for us to celebrate our achievements as alumni associations, let’s support each other the best 

way we can. Let’s continue to practice social distancing. KEEP FAR!!! 

Concern for our Schools in Jamaica 

 

As educators we are currently very immersed in remote teaching here in Florida and for our institu-

tions, converting from face-to-face mode of instruction to on-line remote teaching has occurred seam-

lessly. However, for Jamaica, this may not be the case. Why? 

 

For some of our primary and basic schools in the rural areas of Jamaica, the teachers and students do 

not have computers or access to internet; and parents with low income, and the lowly paid teachers 

cannot afford to purchase “data” even for their cellphones. For our high schools, it may be a little 

different because there is Internet access. However, we must think of the inequality present in our 

high schools as not all are equipped to move from face-to-face teaching to remote/on-line teaching. 

Even within the well-equipped high schools, there are students and families that cannot afford this 

form of instruction and will be figuratively “locked out” of the classroom. The Corona Virus will 

increase the education disparity among our schools, but we encourage you work harder and more 

diligently to reduce this in the future. For the Coalition, we will send the second barrel of books to a 

primary school when shipping is back to normal.  

Sandra & Rupert 
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ALUMNI ASSOCIATIONS & CONTACT INFORMATION 

 
1. Alpha Alumnae (CMA)   

Patsy Lee        (President) 

(305) 389-8605   

alphaflchapter@gmail.com 

Website 

 

2. Ardenne High School Alumni Association 

Pamela Brown-Peoples   (President) 

(239) 245-2314  

ardennealumniflorida@gmail.com 

Website 

 

3. Calabar High School Alumni Association 

Michael Schloss       (President)  

(754) 422-3307     

sylquee@yahoo.com 

Website 

 

4. Camperdown Past Students Association 

Michelle Cooper  (President)  

 (954) 802-6590  

 executives@camperdownfl.org 

 cdownpaststudent@gmail.com 

 Website 

 

5. CAST/UTECH Alumni Association 

Dr. Marilyn Morrison-Padilla (President) 

(954) 578-5858   

mluem@yahoo.com; dr@morrisonsrx.com 

 

6. Central Branch Primary Alumni Association 

Dr. Justin Peart   (President)  

ahwhadat@gmail.com 

 

7. Charlemont High School Past Students’ Assoc. 

Onenetta Labeach (President)  

(404) 915-8387  

chspsafoundation@gmail.com 

Facebook 

 

8. Church Teachers’ College Alumni Association  

Mike Andrews   (President) 

(305) 502-6713  

andrmx@yahoo.com 

 

9. Clarendon College Alumni Association 

Ileen Williams    (President) 

(786) 223-1213  

president@clarendoncollegefl.org 

Website 

10. Cornwall College Alumni Association 

Phillip Wallace  (President)  

(954) 243-4469 

president@calumni-florida.com 

Website 

    

11. Dinthill Technical Alumni Association  

Carlton Chance  (President)  

(954) 860-2474 

chanchoy81@yahoo.com 

dths_dinthill_of_florida@hotmail.com 

Website 

 

12. Excelsior High School Alumni Association 

Jasmine Gray-Young (President)  

(954) 608-1547 

Staystrong1962@yahoo.com 

 xcrflorida@aol.com  

 Website 

 

13. Ferncourt High School Alumni Association  

Hugh Bryan  (President) 

(305) 992-8667  

bryanbmwbryan@netscape.net 

Website 

 

14. Glenmuir High School Alumni Association 

Fitzroy Benjamin    (President)  

(305) 588-0521     

fitzroy_atc@yahoo.com 

Website 

 

15. Holmwood Technical High School Alumni  

 Merline Higgins (President)  

 (954) 461-4298      

sflhpsa@yahoo.com 

Website 

 

16. Holy Childhood Alumnae Association 

Joan Wright 

hchsalumni20@gmail.com 
Facebook   

 

17. Immaculate Con. High Alumnae Association 

Laura Bryce   (President)  

((954) 253-4404.  

Laura-bryce@comcast.net 

ichsaa.florida@aol.com 

Website 

mailto:alphaflchapter@gmail.com
http://www.alphafloridachapter.com/
mailto:ardennealumniflorida@gmail.com
http://www.ardennealumni.org/D7/
mailto:sylquee@yahoo.com
http://www.cbarfla.org/
mailto:executives@camperdownfl.org
mailto:cdownpaststudent@gmail.com
http://www.camperdownfl.org/
mailto:dr@morrisonsrx.com
mailto:hwhadat@gmail.com
mailto:chspsafoundation@gmail.com
https://m.facebook.com/chspsa/
mailto:andrmx@yahoo.com
mailto:president@clarendoncollegefl.org
http://www.clarendoncollegefl.org/
mailto:president@calumni-florida.com
http://www.ccalumni-florida.com/
mailto:dths_dinthill_of_florida@hotmail.com
http://dinthillfloridaalumni.com/
mailto:Staystrong1962@yahoo.com
mailto:xcrflorida@aol.com
http://www.xlcrflorida.org/
mailto:bryanbmwbryan@netscape.net
http://www.fhsalumniassociation.com/
mailto:fitzroy_atc@yahoo.com
http://glenmuiralumni.com/
mailto:sflhpsa@yahoo.com
http://www.holmwoodtechnical.com/
mailto:hchsalumni20@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/hchsworldalumni
mailto:Laura-bryce@comcast.net
mailto:ichsaa.florida@aol.com
http://www.ichsalumnae.com/
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18. Jamaica College Old Boys Association. 

Xavier Murphy  (President)  

(954) 536-8811      

xaviermurphy@yahoo.com 

info@Jcobafl.org 

Website 

 

19. Jamaica Ex-Police Association  

Malachi Smith  (President)  

malismith@aol.com 

http://www.jepasf.com/ 

 

20. Jamaica Ex-Soldier Association 

Anthony Bedward (President) 

(954) 324-5506 

jesa_allflorida@yahoo.com 

Website 

 

21. Kingston College Old Boys Association  

(954) 587-5257  

fortis_Florida@Bellsouth.Net 

Website 

  

22. Friends of KTHS High School  

Shannet Brown-Peterkin (President) 

(954) 610-3192     

shannetpat2000@gmail.com 

Website 

 

23. KTHS Past Students’ Association, Florida 

Annette Corbett Gardiner (President) 

(954) 257-8897 

ktpsfl@gmail.com 

Website 

 

24. Knox South Florida Past Students Association 

Leary Mullngs    (Co-Chair) 

(954) 594-699    

lmullings@aol.com 

Dr. Susan Davis  (Co-Chair) 

(954) 648-2800     

nasuss@Bellsouth.Net 

 

25. Manchester High School Alumni Association 

manhesterhighschool@gmail.com 

http://www.manchesterhighschool.org 

 

26. Manning’s Past Students Association  

Leroy Bookal  (President) 

(954) 464 6940 

lebookal@hotmail.com 

Website 

27. Marymount High School Alumnae Association 

Pat Matthews-Darlington (President)  

(954) 288-3853     

marymountalumnae@gmail.com 

 

28. MICO Alumni Association 

Ruben “Tony” Brown (President)  

(954) 804-7200     

info@micoalumnisf.org 

Website 

 

29. Montego Bay High School Alumnae Assoc.  

Beverly Kirton  (President) 

(954) 330-4500  

montegobayhighsfl@gmail.com 

 

30. Montego Bay High Int’l Alumnae Association 

Lisa Legg/Karen Morris-Clarke  

(561) 714-3441/984-0616    

http://mbhsiaa.org/ 

info@Mbhsiaa.org; 

Website 

 

31. Mount Alvernia High Alumnae Association 

Judith Falloon-Reid (President)   

(954) 247-4373    

mahssf06@gmail.com 

judith@barrivision.com 

Website 

 

32. Mount Alvernia Alumni Assoc. (Central Fla)  

Dawn Chin Jones (President)  

(813) 910-9880     

dawnchinjones@yahoo.com 

Website 

 

33. Munro-Hampton Alumni Association 

Sophia Collings  (Co-President)  

Horace Cox  (Co-President) 

(954) 663-6744 

info@munrohamptonflorida.org 

Website 

 

34. Northern Caribbean University Alumni Assoc.  

Vilma Campbell (President) 

vdc@Cfl.Rr.com 

 

35. Queen’s High School Alumni Association 

Natalie Chung-Cauldero (President)   

(954) 471-4744     

qhsflchapter@gmail.com 

Website 

mailto:xaviermurphy@yahoo.com
mailto:info@Jcobafl.org
http://www.jcobafl.org/
http://www.jepasf.com/
mailto:jesa_allflorida@yahoo.com
http://www.jesasf.com/
mailto:fortis_Florida@Bellsouth.Net
http://www.kcobafl.org/
mailto:shannetpat2000@gmail.com
http://www.friendsofkths.com/
mailto:ktpsfl@gmail.com
http://www.kthspsafl.org/
mailto:lmullings@aol.com
mailto:nasuss@Bellsouth.Net
mailto:manhesterhighschool@gmail.com
http://www.manchesterhighschool.org/
mailto:lebookal@hotmail.com
http://www.manningssfl.com/
mailto:marymountalumnae@gmail.com
mailto:info@micoalumnisf.org
http://www.micoalumni.org/
mailto:montegobayhighsfl@gmail.com
http://mbhsiaa.org/
mailto:info@Mbhsiaa.org
http://mbhsiaa.org/
mailto:mahssf06@gmail.com
mailto:judith@barrivision.com
https://www.mahsafl.com/
mailto:dawnchinjones@yahoo.com
http://www.mahscfl.org/
mailto:info@munrohamptonflorida.org
http://www.munrohamptonflorida.org/
mailto:vdc@Cfl.Rr.com
mailto:qhsflchapter@gmail.com
http://www.qhsalumnifl.org/index.html
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36. Rusea’s Old Students Association 

Gary Woode  (President)  

(954) 298-3912 

info@rosafl.org 
garypgw@gmail.com 

Website 

 

37. St. Andrew High Old Girls’ Association  

Tammi Wynter    (President)   

(754) 422-7935    

tammiwyn@aol.com 

Website 

 

38. St. Andrew Techical Alumni Association  

Janet Chin  (President) 

(954) 465-6153 

     

39. St. Ann’s Bay Primary Alumni Association 

Carlene Wittingham   (President)  

(954) 354 9750  

sabpsalumni@gmail.com 

www.sabpspaststudents.org 

 

40. St. Catherine High School Alumni Association 

Jasmine Barnes   (President)  

(786) 252-6120     

jbarnes530@gmail.com 

 

41. St. Elizabeth Tech High Alumni Association 

Michael McCreath  (President) 

stethsaa@gmail.com 

 

42. St. George's College Old Boys Association 

Rudy Kameka     (President) 

(954) 815-8891     

http://www.stgcfl.com 

board@Stgcfl.com 

Facebook 

 

43. St. Hilda’s High School Alumni Association 

 Angela Garrick   (President)  

 (305) 215-2074  

 angiegarrick@aol.com 

 

44. St. Hugh’s High School Alumnae Association 

Janice Wright  (President) 

(786) 566-2593 

Janjan242@yahoo.com 

floridaswans@Shaafl.org 

Website 

  

 

45. St. Jago High School Alumni Association  

Errol Capbell  (President) 

(954) 551-7469 

Errol_225@hotmail.com 

Website 

 

46. St. Mary High South Florida Alumni  

 Michael Brady  (President) 

 (954) 663-7220 

 bradysrx@Hotmail.com 

 

47. Tarrant High School Past Students’ Assoc.  

Michael Rose  (President)  

(954) 353-1702 

tarranthighjausa@aol.com 

Website 

 

48. The Alumni Association of Titchfield High  

Paul Perry  (President) 

954-647-0293 

spectra2@bellsouth.net 

taa@Titchfieldhigh.com 

Website   

 

49. UWI Alumni Association 

Dr. Carmen Nicholas (President)  

(954) 732-3821   

carmenanicholas@yahoo.com 

Website 

 

50. Vere Technical High Alumni Association 

Fitzroy Salesman (President) 

(754) 610-4055 

 president@veretechalumnifl.org 

 

51. Westwood Old Girls Alumni Association 

Donna-Lee Nicholson (President)  

(954) 609 4112  

sfcwoga@gmail.com 

Website 

 

52. Windsor /Wilmar High Alumni, NA 

Dr. Indiana Robinson (President)  

(954) 665 9532  

inyaso@hotmail.com 

 

53. Wolmer’s Alumni Association 

Dr. Justin Peart  (President) 

(888) 965-6377 

wolmersouthfla@gmail.com 

Website 

            

mailto:info@rosafl.org
mailto:info@Rosafl.org
https://www.rosafl.org/
mailto:tammiwyn@aol.com
http://www.sahsflorida.org/
mailto:sabpsalumni@gmail.com
http://www.sabpspaststudents.org/
mailto:jbarnes530@gmail.com
mailto:stethsaa@gmail.com
mailto:board@Stgcfl.com
http://www.facebook.com/Stgcfl
mailto:angiegarrick@aol.com
mailto:Janjan242@yahoo.com
mailto:floridaswans@Shaafl.org
http://www.shaafl.org/
mailto:Errol_225@hotmail.com
http://psa.stjago.com/
mailto:bradysrx@Hotmail.com
mailto:tarranthighjausa@aol.com
http://www.tarranthspsa.com/
mailto:spectra2@bellsouth.net
mailto:taa@Titchfieldhigh.com
http://www.titchfieldhigh.com/
http://www.titchfieldhigh.com/
mailto:carmenanicholas@yahoo.com
http://www.uwiaafl.org/
mailto:president@veretechalumnifl.org
mailto:sfcwoga@gmail.com
http://www.sfcwoga.com/Index.Html
mailto:inyaso@hotmail.com
mailto:wolmersouthfla@gmail.com
http://www.wolmersouthfla.org/
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54. Age Quod Agis - Wolmer’s 

Andre Gray  (President) 

(954) 599-5991   

andregray71@gmail.com  

 

55. York Castle High Alumni Association  

Rudy Betton  (President)  

(954) 634-7100 

ychsaafc@gmail.com  

 

 

mailto:andregray71@gmail.com
mailto:ychsaafc@gmail.com

